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On Wednesday, November 4, 2020 at approximately 4:25 PM, Hollis Police, Fire, and EMS responded to a
motor vehicle crash at the intersection of Depot Rd. and Merrill Ln.

The investigation revealed that an Audi Q3, operated by Danielle Scott, 68, of Hollis, was traveling
northbound on Depot Rd when it attempted to make a left hand turn onto Merrill Ln. The vehicle collided with
a motorcycle, operated by Leo Cormier, 63, of Nashua, which was traveling southbound on Depot Rd at the
time.

Cormier was transported to Southern NH Medical Center with serious injuries. He was later flown to a Boston
hospital for continued treatment. Scott was uninjured. Both vehicles were towed from the scene.

Speed and impairment were not contributors in this crash, however this collision remains under investigation.
Anyone who may have witnessed the collision is asked to contact Officer Nicholas Collishaw of the Hollis

Police Department at 465-7637. Any press-related questions should be directed to Captain Brendan
LaFlamme.



